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Preface

This book is about public education reform and the future of pubHc
education funding. Given the many articles, books, and conferences that
have focused on the issue of public education reform, it is reasonable to ask
whether the world needs still another volume on this subject. In my defense,
I would argue that, although there is a large literature on public education
reform, there is precious little that tries to sketch the big picture. Too often,
both in research and in practice, it is easy to lose sight of the forest, for all
the focus on the individual trees. While such detailed analysis is of critical
value, that value derives both from its specificity and from its ability to fit
into a larger, coherent whole. Unfortunately, our understanding of the public
education process is still incomplete and disconnected, particularly with
regard to the connections between research, policy, and practice. This book
is an attempt to step back for a moment to get one's bearings before jumping
headlong back into the forest.
It is my hope that this book will be of value to a wide variety of readers researchers in departments of economics and schools of education, policy
makers at all levels, and, of course, the practitioners slogging away in the
trenches. Unfortunately, the various readers often speak quite different
languages, and, as a graduate student friend of mine once observed many
years ago, a proof is in the eye of the beholder. As a result, I have attempted
to use a variety of approaches so that I might have the chance of reaching
this wide range of readers. For those readers who prefer a more verbal and
historical approach, I encourage them not to avoid Chapters 2, 3, and 4
because of the mathematics. While the mathematics may be a bit thick at
times, I have tried to provide diagrams and additional verbal arguments to
help make sense of the underlying arguments. And certainly, the
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introductions and conclusions to those chapters provide verbal distillations
of that material which provide the foundation for the verbal and historical
analysis found in Chapters 6 and 7. Likewise, for those readers who delight
in more formal, mathematical approaches, I encourage them to not stop after
Chapter 4. The issue of public education reform and its connection to public
education funding is a complicated one and there are limits to the ability to
reduce it to (relatively simple) mathematical and econometric analysis.
Chapters 6 and 7 contain the core of the points I wish to make, and much
would be lost if they were ignored.
Finally, I should note that while this book is about the future, the reader
will quickly discover that much of this book focuses on the past. As George
Santayana observed in his book Reason in Common Sense, progress is not
simply change, but rather change based on memory and reflection. Public
education reform has a long history, much of it seemingly forgotten, and as a
result many ideas currently being paraded as new are, in fact, rather old. It is
my hope that by better understanding the history of public education reform,
we can avoid repeating previous failures. By better knowing the past, we
can better chart a better future.

